
From:
To: Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.netMarcia.Adams@SCDMV.net

mnlangrehr@bellsouth.netmnlangrehr@bellsouth.net
Date: 1/10/2008 1:13:11 PM

Subject:

If we can confirm this by Tuesday then it would definitely be good to include it in our GEAR update.

Chad

Unique mail order gifts available at www.stickyfingers.com.

From: Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net [mailto:Marcia.Adams@SCDMV.net]
Sent: Thursday, January 10, 2008 12:44 PM
To: mnlangrehr@bellsouth.net; Chad Walldorf 
Subject: FW: SCEIS update

Mike and Chad,
I can't confirm this, but several state agencies have been circulating e-mails. The SCEIS oversight committee meeting has 
been cancelled next week with the only message that it will be re-scheduled for some point in the future. The CIO has not 
sent any official notification to the oversight committee. Perhaps the executive committee has met, but the full committee 
has not been formally notified. I wonder what the IV&V contractor has to say about this.

Marcia

-----Original Message-----
From: Lake, Steven
Sent: Thursday, January 10, 2008 10:25 AM
To: Adams, Marcia S
Subject: FW: SCEIS update

-----Original Message-----
From: Blake, Trish
Sent: Tuesday, January 08, 2008 11:22 AM
To: 'Morris, Joseph W.'; Lake, Steven
Cc: Earley, Jr., Jimmy E.
Subject: RE: SCEIS update

Hey Joe,

Thanks for the info - I was just talking with Steven about SCEIS this morning. - Can't say I'm surprised!! I will definitely let 
you know if I hear anything.

Thanks again,
Trish

-----Original Message-----
From: Morris, Joseph W. [mailto:joemorris@scdps.net]
Sent: Tuesday, January 08, 2008 11:06 AM
To: Steven.Lake@scdmv.net; Trish.Blake@scdmv.net
Cc: Jimmy.Earley@SCDMV.net
Subject: SCEIS update

FYI, please let me know if you hear anything...

Thank you,
Joe Morris
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ITO/SAMS Group
896-7889
331-7950

b
Share the trail

Subject: SCEIS update

All,

As of Friday the state no longer has a system integrator for SCIES. A conference call with Deloitte & Touche was 
held yesterday in a last ditch effort (conference call at 1:30pm) to keep them working with the state - they 
declined and walked away from the project.

The HR / Payroll section has a Beeline proposal out currently looking for a system integrator for help with these 
modules -

How this will affect the ongoing implementation depends on who you talk with - from what I am hearing the 
next phase 1B will be scaled back and phase II will be delayed until late summer / fall.

David

David Elwart
Chief Information Officer
South Carolina Department of
Parks, Recreation and Tourism 
1205 Pendleton St.
Room 502
Columbia, SC 29201 
(803) 734-0184 Desk 
(803) 479-7351 Cell 
delwart@scprt.com 
www.DiscoverSouthCarolina.com

mailto:delwart@scprt.com
http://www.DiscoverSouthCarolina.com

